“THE DIXIELAND WILDCATS”

circa 60-61

I was a clarinet player in a band called the “Dixieland Wildcats” or some would know it better as the “Bobby Gardner Band”.  We played pretty regular at the Oasis Club, NCO Club and the Officer’s Club.  We even had a few gigs in downtown Asmara.  I always relished in the fact that I made as much money or more  playing in the band as my Middle East Signal Corp paycheck was.  We got paid 3 bucks an hour and anything over 5 hours was 4 bucks an hour.  My PFC pay for the month was $100.00 (before deductions).

I played in a German band and Dixieland band in high school and always enjoyed that kind of music.  We had a real fun time playing together.  This is the only picture I have of us playing together and was our opener at the Oasis Club on August 19, 1960.
Left to Right: Gary Leon Perkins (on the drums, thanks to his son Craig) – Bob ? – Charlie Voice – Eddie Beardmore – Bill Altman (ASA – imitating Elvis) and Bobby Gardner.

“THE TINY STOOPS BAND”

circa 61 – 62

I later got hooked up with the “Tiny Stoops Band” and we played the 3 clubs as well.  I wasn’t much on the baritone sax but filled the set and played the clarinet as well.  The pictures I have here were a Halloween dance at the Oasis Club in 1961.  We had a ball that night – I mean a real blast. (left –right), Me – Liz Klien – Reggie Young – Bernie Klien and old Tiny Stoops.  Tiny sure could blow a mean horn and Reggie Young played an even meaner guitar.  Reggie had played with “Bill Blacks Combo” before being drafted.  I was just absolutely blown away a few months ago when I punched Reggie Young into Yahoo and found his resume.  Reggie ended up being a session guitarist and was involved in 122 big named records.  Three that I especially like were Elvis in “Suspicious Minds” and “In the Ghetto”.  “Drift Away” by Dobie Gray is also an excellent example of his superb talent.  For more info and riff’s you can go to Reggie Young – My Space. He also received a very prestigious honor from the “Nashville Cats” in 2008.   I have encloses a few more pictures and hope you folks enjoy them.  I would enjoy hearing from anyone still kicking with comments and/or info.  

Looking back – I had a real good time over there and find myself thinking about the good friends who I have not seen or talked to in years. I will always cherish the good times I had over there.

God bless you and keep you and I wish you all well.  Best regards. 

Charles Alan Voice (CV) – 7831 Idyle Wild Road – Du Quoin, Illinois 62832.  Home 1-618-542-5030 – Cell 1-618-318-0561

a.voice@mchsi.com 

